GREAT BASIN COLLEGE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes November 2, 2018 11:00 a.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 1
Elko – Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely – GBC 118
Pahrump – GBC PVC 124
Winnemucca – GBC 115

President Linville called meeting to order at 11:06 a.m. Moved to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

Executive Board

Present Rebecca Linville, President
Present Bonnie Griffith, Vice President
Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary

Present Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Battle Mountain Senator

Present Marbella Dias

Elko Senators

Present Amanda Page
Present Maribel Vera
Present Wright Catches

Ely Senators

Vacant

Pahrump Senators

Resigned

Adam Huckeby

Present

Rose Yager

Winnemucca Senators

Present

Antonia Marler

Members of the Public Present:

SGA Advisor- Pat Anderson, GEAR UP Ambassador- Alex Porter, Retention Coordinator-Cassandra Stahlke, Administrative Assistant- Heather Hill, Caysen Connell, KayLee Linville.

2. PUBLIC COMMENT

INFORMATION

Pat Anderson-Board of Regents has started looking into police consolidation on campuses more so up in the Northern part of Nevada. TMCC completely joined forces with the UNR Police Department as one unit, and WNC will go in that direction the first part of the New Year. GBC will participate up to a certain point; the Chief of Police does not think that we need police on campus and will leave security up Pat Anderson. The college is looking into updating the security camera systems and training for security.

President Linville-Professor Jung wanted SGA to spread word about an upcoming survey students will receive. SGA Officers have been asked to encourage students to please take the Noel-Levitz Students Satisfaction survey. The survey will be out on Monday, November 5, 2018.

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Diaz motioned to approve the agenda for November 2, 2018. Senator Yager seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meeting held on October 19, 2018. Senator Marler seconded. DISSUSSION: Amend room numbers from GBC BM 1 to BM 2. Change Ely room 118 to 111. Take Cole Evers off Public Present. On item 11, put a "G" on meeting. Under the first public comment, put a "t" in McCarty. Under Public Present, put a "t" in electrical. Motion Passed.

5. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

President Linville reported that she helped out with Halloween Week at the Battle Mountain Center, and the students loved the skull game. She will be attending the Board of Regents meeting at the end of November in Elko.

6. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

Vice President Griffith reported that the Ely Children's Community Halloween Party went well, and the Bingo on Tuesday, October 30 had 5 students that participated. The next SOLAR meeting is on November 9, 2018 at 10 a.m.

7. TREASURY REPORT

INFORMATION

President Linville asked the SGA members to email her any questions about the budget and she will make sure the questions get to Vice President for Business Affairs, Sonja Sibert.

Student Advocate Mendez had nothing new to report.

8. STUDENT ADVOCATE'S REPORT

INFORMATION

Student Advocate Mendez reported that the Spring schedule is out. She recommended making appointments with advisors and start registering for Spring classes. The student directory is being updated and asked for nice looking pictures of the SGA member to be emailed to Crystie Minson, and Dori Andrepont by Monday, November 5. She also visited with Cassie about the sign-in sheet that will be used at SGA events and will email the sign in sheets out to the SGA Officers.

9. SENATOR REPORTS

INFORMATION

Battle Mountain- Senator Diaz reported the Halloween Week went well. Secretary Johnson's daughter and a friend helped Jill with the Business Trick or Treat. She was shown how to post agendas and is planning for Thanksgiving and Christmas.

Elko- Senator Vera reported that they had a great turn out for Halloween Pumpkin Carving on October 23, 2018. About 45 students participated, and the students with families loved the event. They are getting ready for their Emoji event that will take place November 12-15, 2018.

Ely- None.

Pahrump- Senator Yager reported that the Halloween Party/ Potluck went great. They had about 30 students and 70 non-students attend. The Nature Club and Nursing students helped out a lot.

Winnemucca- Senator Marler reported that the Halloween Costume Contest went well and is planning events in November.

10. ELKO-GRINCH MOVIE NIGHT

INFORMATION

Senator Vera motioned to approve President Linville's request a cap of \$330.00 for a Movie fundraiser for The Revitalization Committee to take place at the Leonard Center for Student Life: Theatre, Solarium on December 15, 2018. Secretary Johnson seconded. DISSUSSION: This will just cover the cost of the movie and looking to other resources to provide food. Motion Passed unanimously.

11. REIMBURSMENT OF SECRETARY JOHNSON

INFORMATION

Senator Marler motioned to approve President Linville's request for the reimbursement of Secretary Johnson in the amount of \$9.32 for lunch for the SGA Retreat that took place on October 19, 2018. Senator Diaz seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Secretary Johnson abstained. Motion Passed.

12. BATTLE MOUNTAIN-SGA SUPPLIES

INFORMATION

Senator Diaz motioned to approve Secretary Johnson's request of a cap of \$150.00 for supplies and a cap \$80.00 for snacks and refreshments for SGA to utilize at the Battle Mountain Center. Vice President Griffith seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

13. PUBLIC COMMENT

INFORMATION

Alex Porter- Gaming Club had their first internal event on Monday, October 29, 2018 in the SGA office to test out the new equipment, an Xbox One. The game they played was Left for Dead 2. In their next meeting they will discuss events to be held in November.

Meeting is adjourned at 11:40 a.m.

SGA President: ///

Date: 11-9-18